Dear Everett Community:

This morning, our NJROTC students presented a fantastic Veteran's Day assembly to the EHS student body. This amazing event emphasized the risk and sacrifices our Veteran's made and stressed the importance of taking a few minutes to honor and appreciate their efforts. My heartfelt thanks go out to Commander Gile, Gunnery Sergeant Boudreau and the entire NJROTC staff. Appreciation also goes out to the EHS choir, band and drama club. It was a team effort that really honored the veteran's who were present and the memory of those who were not. Thanks again for your hard work!

In this issue:

- Fall Athletics Survey
- Winter Athletic Update
- PTA News
- Senior Update
- Daily Announcements
- November Food Drive
- Class of 2012 Class Fundraiser

Fall Athletics

As we are winding down the fall athletic season I would like to make sure all parents and athletes are aware of the fall sport survey. Please take a few minutes to fill out the attached survey to give us feedback about our fall sport programs. You may access the survey at this link: http://www.everett.k12.wa.us/athletics/Program%20Feedback

Remember: Tonight (November 9th) is the 1st round of the Soccer State playoffs. EHS vs Decatur at Federal Way Memorial Field, 7:30pm.

Winter Athletics – just a reminder that all paper work is due Thursday, November 10th to the EHS main office in order to be eligible to practice for winter sports on Monday, November 14th. Winter sports include girls' basketball, boys' basketball, wrestling and boys' swim and dive (bowling began Oct 31st).

PTA News

The Everett High School PTA has a new website. You may access the website at this link: http://www.everetthighpta.com/ If you would like to join you may link directly to the membership form at:

http://www.everetthighpta.com/files/Membership_form_2011.pdf

The Everett High School PTA would also like to remind all members about the general PTA meeting this Thursday (November 10) at the school library at 6pm. We would love to see you at that meeting.

Senior Update

November 10th is the last day to submit senior photos. This information was distributed to seniors at a meeting last week. I have attached a copy of the letter those students

received on that day. If your child is a senior, please check it for specific information about senior deadlines.

Daily Announcements

Each day at EHS students listen to daily announcements. We post those announcements online so you may check those periodically if you want to find out more about what is happening at EHS. Here is the link:

http://www.everett.k12.wa.us/everetthigh/Announcements%20-%20Daily

November Food Drive

On Sunday, November 13th from 10am-4pm there will be a community drop-off day for members of the community to drop off non-perishable food items and money to support families in need. This is part of the EHS annual November Food Drive. Drop off items in front of the EHS main building.

Class of 2012 Grad Committee Fundraiser: This group is doing a fundraiser involving "E" Ornaments. The ornaments are hand-made and personalized with student/alumni name and class year. An additional 50 are available for holiday delivery if ordered by November 23.

A reminder: No School on November 11th in honor of Veteran's Day.

Thank you for all of your great support to Everett High and the Everett community!

Sincerely,

Sally A. Lancaster Everett High School Principal 425.385.4401 2416 Colby Ave Everett, WA 98201

Everett Public Schools does not discriminate on the basis of sex, race, creed, religion, color, national origin, age, honorably discharged veteran or military status, sexual orientation including gender expression or identity, the presence of any sensory, mental, or physical disability, or the use of a trained dog guide or service animal by a person with a disability in its programs and activities and provides equal access to the Boy Scouts and other designated youth groups.

Designated to handle inquiries about nondiscrimination policies are: Affirmative Action Officer, Carol Stolz, 3715 Oakes Ave., Everett, WA 98201, 425-385-4106; Title IX Officer and 504 Coordinator, Randi Seaberg, 3715 Oakes Ave., Everett, WA 98201, 425-385-4104; ADA Coordinator, Kristine McDowell, 4730 Colby Ave, Everett, WA 98203 425-385-5250. (Email address for each is FirstInitialLastName@everettsd.org)

If you would like to be removed from this email list please send an email to slancaster@everettsd.org with unsubscribe in the subject line.



EVERETT HIGH SCHOOL

The Class of **2012** Senior Information

Graduation Date: Saturday, June 16, 2012 Everett Events Center - STARTS 8pm

Announcements: Orders taken on November 3/4th in Cafeteria during lunches. Announcements will be distributed in April. Contact Herff-Jones at 425-488-7213 if you did not make it to the cafeteria.

Caps & Gowns: Orders taken on November 3/4th in Cafeteria during lunches. All graduates will wear official school caps and gowns during the commencement exercise. Herff-Jones is the designated supplier for these items. Contact Jeff Woods at (425) 488-7213 if you have any questions. Caps/gowns will be distributed in June. Gowns are rented and need to be returned.

<u>Clearance Forms:</u> Seniors will be issued Clearance Forms in May. Clearance Forms must be properly signed and returned to Mrs. Walsh in the Treasurer's Office before students are allowed to walk. Commencement tickets will not be issued until Clearance Forms are returned.

<u>Commencement Rehearsals</u>: <u>It is mandatory ALL seniors participate in rehearsals</u>. Dates to be announced.

<u>Commencement Tickets</u>: Each senior will receive ten tickets. These will be distributed **during rehearsal** to students who have turned in their completed clearance forms. Request forms for more tickets will be available in May.

<u>Culminating Exhibition:</u> <u>ALL</u> CE work must be at standard to present and be eligible to walk across the stage on June 16^{th.}

<u>Diploma/Grades</u>: Diploma, Certificate of Immunization Status, Report Card, and Final Transcript will be available to be <u>picked up at the high school</u> Main Office **after July 5**th – check website for summer hours.

<u>Senior Ball:</u> The Senior Ball will be held in **June**. Tickets will be sold in the Treasurer's office starting in May. More information to follow on ticket prices and specifics.

Senior Grad Night Party: Grad Night Party is an allnight celebration for seniors sponsored by the Class of 2012 parents. Seniors depart (after the Graduation Ceremony) on chartered buses to an undisclosed location and are brought back the following morning. The evening is a fun night full of surprises -- typically music, food, and games are all packed in to an alcoholfree evening for the students. Information flyers will be available in the Main Office. Questions -

Email: EHSclassof2012@yahoo.com

<u>Senior Yearbook Distribution</u>: Seniors may pick up their yearbooks on Monday, June 11th (tentative date) from 2:30-4pm outside of the EHS library. Students must have identification. Seniors wishing to purchase a yearbook may do so at that time (limited number available the day of). Yearbooks are \$60 cash only.

<u>Website:</u> Updated frequently – check out schedules and calendar.

More information at March meeting regarding:

AA Degree Recognition
Dept Scholar Night
Exams/Finals
Grad Photographer
Out of District/Correspondence Courses
Running Start
Scholarships & Scholarship Night

Seating/Handicapped
Senior Brunch or Lunch:
Senior Fail Notices - May
Torch Honor Society Cord
Transcripts
Website - updated information frequently

Dates/times are subject to change - Questions? Please call Pat Jones at 425-385-4401.

Calendar:

November	3 – 4	Herff-Jones in Cafeteria taking orders for announcements/Cap/Gown
	10	Senior Pictures due
	10	Baby pictures due
	17	Late Senior Picture Deadline (\$30 late fee)
December	9	Senior Ad Deadline
		Last day to buy and guarantee a yearbook
March	21	Senior Meeting during SSR
June	9	Tentative date – senior ball
June	11	Senior Yearbook pick up
June	16	Graduation

Senior Picture Information

- Senior Pictures are due Thursday, November 10th, 2011
- Head and shoulder shots are preferred, however, waist and above will be accepted.
- No obstruction of the face (i.e., hands over face, tree in front of face, etc.)
- If a senior photo is not submitted we will use the photo taken at Seagull Day.
- Composition of background is your choice (inside or outside shot)

Format: .JPG, .TIFF, or .PSD file at a minimum resolution of 300dpi

Orientation: Portrait (vertical) orientation only!

<u>Media</u>: USB, CD or send as an attachment to <u>EHSyearbook2012@gmail.com</u>
Be sure that emailed file sizes are at least one megabyte in size in order to publish well.

Document Name: Last Name, First Name.

If stored on CD or USB drive, deliver to room A-306.